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Issue 1


Dear Patient
Welcome to your first edition of the ‘Brant Road Surgery Newsletter’.

As a Practice we feel it will benefit patients to receive a periodic newsletter updating you on changes which affect you. 

When we make changes to the way we do things, they affect you the patient. Some of the changes we tell you about will simply be improvements we have made in our service to you; other items will need you to make changes in the way you deal with us. Please read the following carefully and we hope you find this first issue useful. 

Results of Patient Survey

Thank you to all patients that completed our Patient Survey. We have read your comments carefully. The areas you feel we need to improve in are broadly summarised as; problems getting through on the telephone and number of appointments available. We have now addressed these and made some changes as a result – read on...
New Telephone System
Have you had problems getting through at 8.00am??????????? We have invested a large sum of money in a new telephone system which will queue and prioritise your calls. It will also let you know when we are running special events like flu clinics and give advice on common ailments. You will notice this improvement when you telephone from late November onwards.
Missed Appointments –        74 in October 2005
More and more patients are missing their appointments with us. For us a missed appointment is an appointment we could have given to someone else. We require a minimum of an hours notice if you cannot attend an 
appointment.                          
If you repeatedly do not attend appointments with us without giving us adequate notice we will consider the need to take further action.
Prescriptions By Telephone

By the 1st December 2005 you will be able to order repeat prescriptions by telephone! This will be an answer machine service. We can only process your prescription if you speak clearly when supplying us with all the information asked for on the message. Please ring the normal surgery number and you will be guided through to the correct service by an automated message.
Nurse Practitioner Service

When you ring for an appointment you may have noticed that you are being asked if the Nurse Practitioner can help rather than seeing a doctor.  It is clear from these calls that many of you are not clear what a Nurse Practitioner is.  A Nurse Practitioner is a highly qualified nurse who can see, treat and give prescriptions to the same people who would normally be seen by a Doctor. Kay Piper is our friendly, approachable, Nurse Practitioner and as this service has been developed to give our patients more choice, why not give it a try? 
Training

We have recently signed up as a teaching Practice which means there may be a student nurse/doctor in the room when you have your consultation. You will be asked if you mind them being present during your consultation and you can decline at any stage and no one will be offended. It is important for trainee nurses/doctors to see as many ‘real’ patients as possible during their training, so thank you to all of you who do allow it.
Other News
Please remember, an appointment is only 10 minutes, so if you have several problems, please tell the receptionist when you are booking and they will book you a double appointment.

Doctors and nurses occasionally run late, this cannot be helped, thank you for your patience.

Finally and on a happy note, we would like to give a warm welcome to our newest Practice Nurse, Shona who will be seeing patients from November.
